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-


Report of the Children, Young People and Families Overview and Scrutiny.



TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on 10th March 2010.

Members agreed the following.

1. That they would like to receive the Common Assessment Framework (CAF) report card at the meeting scheduled for May 2010 

2. That the progress made in relation to the safeguarding improvement plan continue to be reported to the committee on a monthly basis  
3. In relation to Building Schools for the Future (BSF), that they would like provision of external space / playing fields to be considered when drawing up plans for all schools, whether it be new build or improvements  
4. That they would like a report on the effects of the budget on services provided for children to be brought to a future meeting

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Children’s, Young People and Families Overview and Scrutiny on 10th March 2010. Issues considered were:-

           Safeguarding  
           BSF Update 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny are available to download from the internet by accessing the following link: - www.salford.gov.uk/councilpapers 


CONTACT OFFICER:  Carole Chapman, Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3316   E-mail: carole.chapman@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
    



DETAILS

Members Attendance

	Councillor

	Jan 
	Feb
	March

	Cllr Pennington
	
	A
	

	Cllr Ainsworth 
	A
	
	

	Cllr Clague               
	
	
	A

	Cllr A.W.Davies 
	A
	
	

	Cllr Dobbs 
	
	A
	

	Cllr L.E.Drake          
	
	
	A

	Cllr Ferguson
	
	
	

	Cllr Gray
	A
	
	

	Cllr Loveday
	A
	
	

	Cllr Mold 
	
	
	

	Co-opted Members

	
	
	

	Rev. Dr.Archer
	A
	
	A

	Rev. N.Paxton
	
	
	

	Mrs B Goldstone
	A
	
	

	Jillian Collinson
	
	
	

	Ms J Elderkin
	
	
	

	Mrs S Thompson
	A
	A
	A


Apologies – Cllr Clague, Cllr Drake, Reverend Archer, Diana Dawson, Nick Page and Cllr Warmisham. 
Prior to starting the meeting the Chair requested that a note be sent to Councillor Clague extending the good wishes of the committee for a speedy recovery following his recent illness.
Issues considered

Safeguarding   
The Assistant Director began by reminding members that the children in need work has moved out to the localities and stated that they now have an input onto the monthly scorecard. 

 Members then concentrated on the amber rated indicators

Initial Assessments as a proportion of referrals

This is an area we are still struggling with and need to understand why. Work is underway with the duty and investigations team in order to determine the possible causes. It is felt that maybe some referrals are not as smart as they could be and perhaps some referrals should have remained as contacts only. 
In response to queries raised about Carefirst, members were informed that whilst the system is clumsy some progress has been made through the addition of the total view system, which is making it easier for workers to navigate around the various screens. However, whilst it is felt that the system is driving the agenda, workers are getting smarter at using the system and there is constant refinement. All members of staff have been trained to use Carefirst but inevitably some are more able than others.  

Number of Core assessments

Although there has been a considerable drop in the number of core assessments this month, the year to date average remains above target. The team managers are being questioned to determine the reason for the drop. The assistant director stated that she hopes to see more core assessments on children in need.
Number of S47 Investigations

There has been a slight increase since last month. Members were informed that if the common assessment framework (CAF) is working correctly then we should see less of these cases as the teams are intervening earlier and preventing cases escalating to this level. In answer to queries raised the assistant director confirmed that the Police now regularly attend meetings.   
A CAF report card is now being produced and it was suggested that it would be useful if this was presented to members at a future meeting for a balanced view, possibly May.  
Timeliness of Conferences

The figures for January have dropped considerably and therefore some unpicking of the target has been undertaken. There are only two families where the timescales have not been met with the reasons being:-

· The meetings was not quorate due to the weather conditions 
· Differences in the recording of dates
Generally the various agencies are committed and the child protection unit is very good at managing and organising meetings. 

Although the number of looked after children is not amber rated the assistant director wanted to convey to members the work being done to keep the numbers stable in Salford. Many neighbouring authorities are experiencing increases of between 10 and 15%. However, members were informed that this area is volatile and it would only take one or two large sibling groups that need to be taken into care to increase the numbers considerably.

 Members thanked the Assistant Director for the report.
BSF Update 
The BSF Lead for every child matters attended the meeting to provide members with an update on BSF proposals following the adjudicator’s decision not to close St George’s high school. 

Following the presentation the points listed below were raised and discussed:-
· In relation to Oasis Academy members were informed that the DCSF have agreed to allocate 300 out of the total of 900 places to pupils from other authorities within the Greater Manchester region  

· Work is underway to identify suitable areas/options/ solutions to improve aspects of the school to increase educational attainment for those that were previously going to be rebuilt but are now being refurbished / enhanced
· The proposed additional provision for pupils on the autistic spectrum within Wentworth High school was welcomed by members. However, it was acknowledged that there is a need to review the whole SEN provision within Salford

· The marketing department is working with schools to promote Salford schools so that parents and pupils do not choose to go out of the area for education
· Members asked that the provision of external space / playing fields be considered when drawing up plans for all schools, whether it be new build or improvements  

· In relation to the Roman Catholic estate, the schools in partnership with the Diocese have been invited to submit alternative proposals. However, to date non have been received 

Members thanked the BSF Lead for the report.
Report from the last meeting 

The report was accepted 
Work Programme

Members were informed that a Lead Member Briefing meeting was being held on Friday 12th March and therefore the work programme was subject to change. Any changes made would be reported to members.  
The chair requested a report on the effects of the budget on services provided for children in the future.
Forward Plan

Nothing arising.
Any other business

None raised.
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